St. Anthony of Padua Parish Council Meeting
May 15, 2024, 5:45 p.m.
Members Present:  Father Dylan Schrader; Finance Committee:  Mark Huhn, Brian Scheppers; Social Committee:  Sarah Huhn; Liturgy Committee:  Abigayle Goeller, Courtney Berhorst; Secretary:  Michelle Luebbert
	Agenda
	Discussion
	Action Plan

	1. Opening 
	Father Schrader said a prayer and started the meeting.
	

	2. Approval of Minutes
	March 20, 2024, minutes were read and approved.  
	Mark Huhn made a motion to approve. Brian Scheppers seconded the motion.

	3. Finance Report
	The July-April financial reports were given to each council member.
	

	
	Council members reviewed the draft budget for 2024-25 fiscal year.
	Members decide to slightly adjust the amount for a couple areas.  Father will send adjustments to Peggy Jensen.

	
	All the bills have been paid for the construction of the new bathroom.
	

	
	Designation of fall supper profits (under the stewardship model, profits must be restricted to non-operational expenses).
	Main proceeds of the 2024 fall supper will be deposited into the capital improvements account. The quilters will continue to manage the money they raise.

	4. Building Project Updates
	Church bathroom remodel is complete. 
	

	
	New sinks for hall kitchen.
	No new update.  Mark will have will a report at next meeting.

	
	Handrails in pavilion handicap bathroom have been installed. 
	

	
	Replacement of basement doors.
	Mark is still working on getting these replaced.

	
	Hail damage.
	Mark received a bid from Shawn Haslag.  Mark will contact Shawn to schedule.  Shawn stated the work would be complete by August.

	
	
	Window screens have all been replaced that were damaged.

	
	
	Mark is getting the window replaced.

	5. Parish Council Replacement for Mary Luecke.
	Amy Rademan was nominated as Mary’s replacement.  Amy will only have one-year term to finish out Mary’s two-year term.
	The council members accepted unanimously. 

	
	New parish council members will be voted on.  The ballots will be in the back of church on the weekends of June 8th & 15th.  All ballots will need to be returned by June 29th.  
	Michelle Luebbert will create ballots for new nominees.  The parish council members that will be going off the board are in charge of counting the ballots on June 29th.

	6. Parish BBQ/Feast Day of St. Anthony
	Feast Day of St. Anthony of Padua Mass is at 5:30 pm, followed by the parish BBQ.  Graduates will be recognized.  
	Courtney Berhorst is going to have some St. Anthony prayer cards for the event.  Michelle purchased gifts for the graduates.

	7. Parish Directory 
	Parish council members voted to move forward with a new parish directory.
	Carol Luecke will be in charge of the directory.  Michelle will let Carol know to proceed.

	8. LED Lights for Mary
	Mark may have a donor for the LED lights.
	Mark will work on replacing those lights.

	9. Maintenance Committee
	Parish council members would like to create a maintenance committee to help with parish projects that need to be fixed as they arise.  
	Michelle will send out a list to parish council members with anyone that signed up for maintenance on the stewardship forms.

	10. Youth Participation in Diocese Summer Camps.
	Suggestion was made for parish to promote diocese summer camps.
	Parish will pay for any youth that participate in the diocesan summer camps (this is for summer camps only).

	11. Pastor’s Report
	Stewardship meetings with school families have been completed.
	

	
	Father & Michelle have transferred parishioner database to Flocknote.
	

	
	SOFT update – the plan for our deanery is on the diocese website.
	

	12. Next Meeting
	The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for July 17, 2024, at 5:45 pm.  
	New parish council members will be initiated into office.

	13. Motion to Adjourn
	Brian Sheppers motioned to adjourn.  Sarah Huhn approved.
	

	14. Closing Prayer
	Father Schrader ended with prayer.
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